



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Council Appoints New Mayor & Deputy Mayor

MONO, ON (September 3, 2021) – During a Special Council Meeting held on September 3rd, Town of Mono Council formally received Mayor Laura Ryan's letter of resignation and declared the Mayor's Office vacant as required by the Municipal Act.

Following deliberations, Council elected to appoint a replacement as opposed to calling a bielection, noting there will be a Municipal Election in just over a year.

Council voted unanimously to appoint Deputy Mayor Creelman as Mayor for the remainder of the current term. Council then declared the Deputy Mayor's seat vacant and appointed Councillor Fred Nix as the new Deputy Mayor.

As for the councillor seat left vacant by Nix becoming Deputy Mayor, Council will receive nominations from eligible candidates. Those wishing to apply have until 2 p.m. on Thursday October 7th to submit their nomination package to the Town Clerk. Full details on how to apply will be posted to the Town's website in the coming days.

Fred Simpson
Clerk
fred.simpson@townofmono.com
(519) 941-3599, 234